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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, November 5, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 

MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, Vice President 
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member 
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member   
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Hollis Anglin, Public Member
Joan McDonough, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT
None

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II

Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II

Others Present
Vera Sitze, Court Reporter

Dr. Kevin Keough

CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the October 1, 2007 minutes for approval.  Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston to approve the minutes as amended.   The motion unanimously carried.

Hearing – Dr. Kevin Keough
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was that Dr. Kevin Keough was in attendance to petition the Board regarding reinstatement of his license, which had been suspended for one year.  
The Board members were introduced. 

There was much discussion between Dr. Keough and the Board members regarding conditions of his reinstatement. The Board went into deliberations.
A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Mr. Anglin, not to reinstate Dr. Keough’s license until the Board receives additional information from Dr. Kozma regarding the date and nature of his recommendations and from Dr. Pereira-Ogan regarding the nature of his diagnoses and treatment. The motion did not carry.
A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. Boston, to reinstate Dr. Keough’s license with the following conditions: 
1. Dr. Turner provide peer supervision to Dr. Keough with quarterly reports submitted to the Board, with such reports including the description of the nature and extent of psychological services provided to Dr. Keough, highlighting any problems or issues. 
2. Dr. Turner and Dr. Keough may petition the Board to lift the requirement if they feel that the reports are no longer necessary.  
3. Dr. Keough must notify the Board in writing if Dr. Turner is no longer able or willing to provide peer supervision and to petition the Board for another Delaware licensed psychologist to provide the service. 
 4. Dr. Pereira-Ogan must continue to provide psychiatric treatment, including medication monitoring with biannual reports to the Board as long as Dr. Keough is in treatment. 
5. Dr. Turner will also provide clinical backup for Dr. Keough.  
A motion was made by Dr. Boston to amend the motion by specifying dates of the quarterly reports on the 30th of the months of March, June, September and December and Dr. DiRenzo proposed that the three doctors; Kozmo, Turner, and Pereira-Ogan notify the Board that they are in agreement with this order.  Mr. Anglin moved to amend the motion further but withdrew his motion. Dr. Keyes, Dr. Hollingsworth, Dr. Johnson, Dr. Boston and Ms. McDonough are in favor of the motion. Mr. Anglin was opposed and Dr. DiRenzo abstained.  The motion carried. 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Donough, to close the hearing.  The motion   unanimously carried.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Strategic Plan Review
The Board reviewed their updated list of strategic plan goals.  Dr. DiRenzo asked Mr. Spizzirri to add prescriptive authority to their strategic plan. The Board agreed to begin working on the top priority and work down the list to the longer term goals. 
Review Revised Psychological Assistant Registration Document
A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. Johnson, to send all of the Psychological Assistants the new registration form with a letter advising them that this Registration replaces their existing paper license and that they need to sign it and have it signed by the supervising Psychologist. The motion unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application to Sit for the EPPP Examination – Dr. Kimberly Newsom
The Board reviewed Dr. Newsom’s re-application to sit for the exam.  It was determined that Dr. Newsom only had 1.5 hours of supervision for every 35 hours of direct clinical service whereas the requirement is 1 hour for every 10 hours of direct clinical service. A motion was made by Dr. Johnson, seconded by Dr. Boston, to deny Dr. Newsom’s application due to not meeting the requirements. The motion unanimously carried.
Review of Application for Psychological Assistant Registration – for Dr. Christopher Hyde
A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to table Dr. Jennifer Minkin Psychological Assistant’s application pending receipt of updated job description that includes an emergency plan and a backup plan in the case that Dr. Hyde is unavailable. Dr Johnson recused himself from the discussion and the vote. The motion carried. 
Assign Complaint Contact Person
Complaint # 26-11-07 is assigned to Dr. Johnson 
Complaint # 26-10-07 is assigned to Dr. Boston 
Complaint # 26-12-07 is assigned to Dr. DiRenzo 

Closed Complaints
Dr. Hollingsworth agreed with the Investigations Unit to close complaint # 26-03-05. 

Dr. DiRenzo agreed with the Investigations Unit to close complaint # 26-05-07.  
Dr. Hollingsworth agreed with the Investigations Unit to close complaint # 26-06-07.
Request to Withdraw Application - Dr. Jay Schneider
The Board reviewed and accepted Mr. Schneider’s request to withdraw his application.
Continuing Education Audits
The Board reviewed some of the post-renewal audits and will review the others at the next meeting.

Correspondence from ASPPB

Dr. DiRenzo advised the Board that he spoke with a representative from ASPBB and was advised that there is no need to respond to this correspondence because more changes were being made.
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
There was no other business before the Board

Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Meeting Date
The Board will held the next meeting on December 3, 2007.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Mr. Anglin to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.  There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 11:02 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II
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